
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 173 OF 2023 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD 0001/23 

 

 

20 September 2023 

 

 

Repair works on the lower seawall at Il-Ponta ta' Dragunara on the side of Il-Bajja 

ta' San Ġorġ 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and the general 

public that repair works on the lower seawall at Il-Ponta ta’ Dragunara on the side of Il-

Bajja ta’ San Ġorġ. 

 

The repair works will commence on Saturday 23rd September 2023 and are expected to 

be completed by Tuesday 31st October 2023.  

 

A work area formed by the imaginary lines joining the points A and B and the intermediate 

coastline, as shown on the attached chart, will be established. 

 

POINT    LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) 

  

    A    35°56'.617   014°29'.680 

    B     35°56'.617   014°29'.700 

 

A silt curtain will be laid along the line A and B. 

 

A support vessel will be used to assist in the works and transport material and equipment. 

 

Mariners and vessel operators are to navigate with caution and at slow speed (no wake) 

when in the vicinity. They are to keep at least 10m away from the silt curtain and the 

support vessel. 

 

Mariners are to comply with instructions issued on VHF channel 12 and/or 16 by Valletta 

VTS and to co-operate with the contractor on site. 

 

 

Chart affected: BA 177 
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DISCLAIMER 

 

Whilst the Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta has 

endeavoured to ensure that the material supplied is suitable for    

the purpose described, it accepts no liability (to the maximum extent 

permitted by law) for any damage or loss of any nature arising from 

its use. 

The material supplied is used entirely at the Recipient’s own risk. 


